
 

 

Dear Praying Friends,     

 “God is faithful, by whom ye were called unto the 
fellowship of his Son Jesus Christ our Lord.” 1 Cor 1:9 

We are already half way through another year and are 
thankful for how we are seeing God work. Your faithful 
prayers and financial support keep us on the front lines. 

Opportunities to Serve 

Our focus is on our primary mission field --- those 
needing to hear and respond to the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ. We thank God for every Gospel seed-sowing 
opportunity (like a preaching service in Florida where 
Angel prayed to receive Christ). We are also excited 
when God stirs the hearts of military members, past or 
present, about the need to reach their fellow warriors 
in uniform in a specific way. God brought one such 
couple across Kevin’s path in May. 

Eli and Hannah were in the final weeks of their 
engagement when Kevin met them. Both were 
faithfully serving in churches near military bases. Eli 
previously served in the Army and Hannah was a 
dependent who had lived on or near military bases all 
her life. Looking forward to their new life together, they 
sensed God’s leading to start a concentrated military 
outreach ministry through their church which is 
located right outside the gate of an Army base in 
Alabama. We had a wonderful time discussing some of 
the possibilities for that Gospel-centered military 
ministry and Kevin looks forward to staying in contact 
with them as they move forward. Join us in praying that 
they and their church will see God work powerfully.   

Down Memory Lane 

Ministry in recent weeks has meant a return to familiar 
“stomping” grounds.  Preaching in a fundamental 
church located very close to the base where Kevin 
attended helicopter flight training years ago, 
encouraged his heart. It was not there when he was 
assigned there. Returning to minster in a vibrant, Bible- 
preaching church outside Fort Bragg, NC reminded 

Kevin of how our family was strengthened by that 
faihful pastor and church more than 30 years ago.  

Travel to New England included ministry in churches in 
Maine (where Kevin grew up) and in New Hamptshire 
(where he was born). One of the churches in central 
Maine is located less than a mile from an Air National 
Guard Base and is the only fundamental church in that 
city. We thank God for their Gospel witness and for 
their burden for the military serving nearby.  

Family News 

We look forward to welcoming our next grandson in 
August. Please pray for Bekah and Nathaniel during this 
final trimester. Their family is excited to meet God’s 
newest gift (and so are we!!). 

We are also excited that our youngest son, Tim, and his 
wife, Katelyn, are expecting their first child in late 
October. Please pray as God prepares them for the 
wonderful privilege of parenting.  

Praising God:  

- For a wonderful visit with the Drylie family in Vicenza, 
Italy. Missionary Tim Drylie is faithfully reaching our 
military through Vicenza Baptist Church.  

- For Angel who professed faith in Christ at the end of a 
recent Bible preaching opportunity. He was all smiles 
as he shared that news with his pastor. Gratefully, 
Angel is at a church that focuses on discipleship for new 
believers. 

Please pray: 

- For Colton, a strong believer who is leaving the Army 
in CSP program. Pray God provides him a good church 
where he can grow and serve. 

- For Angel who needs to grow in his new faith in Christ.  

Thank you as always dear friends.  

Kevin and Michelle Brown 

June 2025 


